
Dear friends and co-laborers, 

July has been a wonderful month and we have seen much done for the glory of God.  

As we mentioned in our last letter, we were continuing our work at Bible Baptist Church in Vi-

dalia, Georgia. The dear folks there had suffered floor waters shortly after hurricane Helene 

came through, damaging the lower portion of the walls throughout the entire church which had 

to be removed and repaired with new sheet rock, trim, and paint. We were blessed shortly after 

the first of the month by Deb and Steve Worrell who were traveling home from seeing family in 

Florida and stopped in for four days and helped us immensely. This enabled us to finish up 

much faster than we anticipated and placed us back in North Carolina with time to spare before 

our doctors appointments and a family wedding. 

Through the largest portion of the work was completed before we left, there was still some to do 

in the baptistery area that was going to require more than my wife and I could do alone. This 

portion of the work was going to have to wait until late fall when we can return and finish it with 

the help of other NTCP workers. 

Though we would love to have been able to finish all of it up, God still has a plan. Not only does 

this church still need more work, but there are now three other churches in need within a few 

hours of this one. 

Jesus said “The harvest truly is plenteous, but the laborers' are few;”. 

I believe I’ve always accounted that verse strictly for soul winning, however, the longer we’re in 

the field the more I realize that there are a lot of different aspects to the harvest. The most 

common are those that plow, sow, water, and reap; yet someone must take care of the equip-

ment, must care for the animals and must repair the carts and the sickles and sharpen the 

tools. A great many things must all come together for the harvest to be successful, and the la-

borers truly are few. 

I’m thankful we were able to return in time to be able to take part in the Farmers Day event in 

China Grove, NC. Our church was able to set up tents for tracks and prayer. Although it was still 

extremely hot, there were multitudes of people that came out for the festivities and a great 

many stop by our tent for a gospel track and a good many for the prayer tent just to have some-

one pray over their needs! What an incredible blessing to see God work! 

Our stay was short-lived though, as we were off towards the end of the month to Summersville, 

West Virginia, were last year we started helping with the foundation of a new fellowship hall. 

The good people here at Emmanuel Baptist have been working diligently to finish the founda-

tion walls and are now ready for us to help install the pluming. We will likely be here for the next 

month, maybe a month and a half. There’s just so much to do and so little time to get it done. 

Thank you so much for your continued support and prayers! 

Prayer Requests 

• New Truck 

• Safety at Work 

• Laborers to the 

Harvest 

Just July 
July 2025 

Contact Information 

Donald & Tricia Cain 

cainfamilymission.com 

cains@cainfamilymission.com 

(704) 791-4631 

Sending Church 

Chapel Street Baptist Church 

805 N Chapel St. Landis. NC 28088 

chapelstreetbaptist.com 

(704) 856-8983 

Missionary Builders to America 


